
 

 

 

We Three McGees 

 

The goal is the journey 

 

It’s exciting to see what God is doing in Bolivar 
with the construction of this church building. It’s 
been fun to team up with brothers in Christ from 

other churches to help with construction. Pastor 

Silverio is so excited to have a place to meet, 

teach, & worship with his congregation 

Prayer needs 

Building the church in Bolivar 
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The goal is the journey. I was told this recently by one of my mentors. 
Lets think about that THE GOAL IS THE JOURNEY. That is so 
counterintuitive to this worlds way of thinking that I had to spend a few 
minutes thinking about it before I even really started to understand it. If 
I I’m understanding this the way I think God wants me to understand 
it; it means I can relax and enjoy my journey with God. I’ve already 
reached the goal, now I get to just relax and partake in the journey. 
Wow, once again I’m shown it really is simple but our broken world 
just doesn’t want me to see it. This means I have to model Christ’s love 
and grace in a different way. This is starting to paint a whole different 
picture of missionaries from what most people might think of. I have to 
show them this in my actions and that’s not always easy to do. Which 
takes me right back to my opening statement of the goal is the journey 
and all I need to do is be showing people the hope we have in joining 
this journey.  

“Each of you should use whatever gift you have 

received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s 
grace in its various forms.”  1 Peter 4:10 

Pray that the local pastors and 
missionaries will stay strong 
with their mission of taking 
Gods word to the indigenous 
tribes deep in the jungle. 

 Pray that the Oasis Youth 
Center can be used to reach 
the youth here in Nauta and 
God will raise up young 
leaders to carry God’s word 
to youth in the jungle. 

Pray for financial gifting 
and that the funds can be 
raised for the Oasis 
Youth Center, language 
school, and increased 
monthly funding 

We now have a great opportunity to go to a 
language school for one month. We have prayed 
about it and feel this is a crucial next step for us. 

It will start on November 16th. The cost for 
flights, lodging and schooling will be around 

$3000.00. So please pray and ask God if this is 
an area where he would like you to join us. 

Next Steps 

Bringing Hope to a Hidden World 
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In other news… 

The return to Peru after our visit to 
the states was good and we hit the 
ground running with the first 
project on the list being getting the 
Junglemaster mission house to a 
more completed stage. Many of our 
brothers and sisters in Christ are 
now beginning to use the house as 
a stopping point as they travel 
through on their way into and out 
of Iquitos. It has also been used as 
a jumping off point for a few 
American missionaries as they 
travel upriver. And, many of the 
local pastors like to stop in and 
talk, pray with us, or sing some 
worship songs. This has been our 
hope and prayer for this house. 
Because of the support you have 
given; it has become a place for 
many to see God’s love and grace.  

 

As most of you know almost as 
soon as we moved here a bar 
opened up across the street and 
this meant extremely loud 
music, fighting on the sidewalk 
in front of our house, and yes, 
sometimes even vomiting, and 
it usually wouldn’t stop until 
early morning.  Well, after lots 
of prayers; Junglemaster is 
actually renting this building 
and currently Amy and Carmen 
are turning it into a youth 
center. Our purpose is to reach 
the youth in Nauta, and that 
God will raise up young local 
missionaries. The name of the 
bar was Oasis so we decided to 
stick with the name and call it 
the Oasis Youth Center or OYC 

for short. 

Another project that has started to 
develop is sending the pastors and 
leaders that Junglemaster 
Ministries has been working with 
to a seminary school here in 
Nauta. This seminary school has 
been specifically formed to work 
with village pastors and leaders. 
Currently we have 1 pastor and 2 
leaders from up river taking 
classes and will start 4 more next 
year. They are excited and have 
told me that they have been 
praying to receive more continual 
biblical training and this 
opportunity is a great answer to 
prayer. Praise God. Through the 
years you all have supported 
Junglemaster’s mission to train 
the local leaders and with your 
continued support we can 
provide more extensive training 
for these pastors. 

Our family is still adjusting to life here in Peru. I’d be lying if I said it 
was easy; but, God is ever faithful and His word and love helps us 
everyday. Amy was asked to speak at a family enrichment class and 
was able to share some of God’s design for motherhood and families. 
Carmen is settling in to life and making friends. She has started to 
play soccer and is enjoying the experience. We are looking forward 
to having our family, Wes, Toni, and Gilli, come for Christmas!  

Donations can be sent to: 

Joel & Amy McGee 
c/o Junglemaster Ministries 
P.O. Box 29868 
Bellingham, WA 98228-1868 
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